
MVLP LUNCHEON MEETING MINUTES

MAY 12, 2025


The meeting was called to order by President Roxy Heacock at 10:56.  The 
first order of business was to vote on the proposed changes to the MVLP 
By-Laws.  She called on Ann Cristofani to present the motions as follows:

	 Ann made a motion to change the By-Laws that candidates will be 	 	
	 nominated and introduced at the November luncheon meeting.  	 	
	 Ginnie Schoepf seconded.  A vote was called for and the motion 	 	
	 passed.


	 Ann made an additional motion to change the By-Laws to read all 	 	
	 pertinent information will be posted on the website.  Mary Williams 	 	
	 seconded.  A vote was called for and the motion passed.  


-  Secretary’s Report:  As there was no regular luncheon meeting in April, 
Roxy asked for a motion to approve the March Luncheon Meeting 
Minutes as posted on the website.  Ginnie Schoepf made the motion, 
Patty Stark seconded and the motion carried.  


- Treasurer’s Report:  The April Treasurer’s Report was given by Treasurer 
Marilyn Ginther.  Beginning balance was $16,337.85 with income of 
$3,148.00 and Expenses of $3,372.26.  Closing Balance was 
$16,113.59 with a Working Balance of $2,933.30.    


Roxy continued the meeting by asking Putter Olga Clouser to introduce 
our guest speakers for the day…. Robert Muise, Bank Manager, BMO, 
Detective Tim Larkin, Pinal County Sheriff’s Department and Patty Ebling, 
BMO.  With the assistance of Detective Larkin, Mr. Muise presented a 
video and slide presentation on a wide variety of scams including banking, 
emergency, romance, investment, etc. plus identity theft. Ways to identify 
and avoid these scams was discussed.  Mr. Muise also referred several 
times to the excellent job Ms. Ebling does in helping customers who might 
think they are being scammed.  Everyone was reminded to not be 
ashamed to ask for help.


Roxy thanked the speakers and stated they would be joining us for lunch.  


Lunch was served.




The meeting was resumed with recognition of the May Birthdays.

	 5/01 Anne Everett                        5/13 Dayle Rupp

	 5/01 Sally Murphy                        5/16 Joyce Sutay                                 

	 5/03 Pat Wells                              5/16 Karel Titone                       

	 5/04 Diane Mazzarella                 5/17 Claire Guidas                                                    

	 5/11 Marianne Wicks                   5/19 Betty Weller

	 5/11 Suzy Strauss                        5/21 Kim Halper

	 5/13 Lorene Buscher                    5/31 Joan Davis

The winner of the Birthday Gift Card was Anne Everett.  Happy Birthday was 
sung to those present.


Winners cards which go on account were announced as follows:

	 4 Holes-in-One 
	 Dottie Adams – Barb Wallace

	 Money Hole 

	 EJ Snearly – Liz Houser – Diane Kirstine – Dee Rock

	 Ginny Shockey – Jo Ann Wilbour – Sue Virant


Committee cards for the month of April were announced as follows:

	 CHIP STARTERS: Rose Albertson/Marie Gordon

	 COURSE SETUP: Sandy Valeton/Anne Everett/Raye Cobb

	 COURSE TAKEDOWN: Betty Magee/Ginger Cannon

	 LUNCHEON CANDY: (March & May) Margie Nicholson

	 MVLP/RANCHETTE EVENT Joan Davis – Jan Holland – Kris Rudin 	– 	 	
	 Thelma  O’Loughlin – Lorene Buscher


Roxy then announced a new special program to recognize those Putters 
that go above and beyond to make our organization work.  She 
encouraged all to recommend someone by providing a Board Member 
with the name and a brief overview of their accomplishments.  To get the 
program started the first recipient is Raye Cobb recognized for her many 
years in Putters, her work on the Board, her contributions to special events 
and especially her ongoing photography.  Raye came forward to a round of 
applause and was presented with a Certificate of Appreciation.


 

The monthly awards for April were announced and the winner present came 
forward to receive her award and have her picture taken.

	 Roadrunner Award (Low Gross) - Pat Wells (absent) 36.0

	 Lou Ann Garvin Tiger Award (Low Net) - Patti Paiz (absent) 31.1

	 Hole-in-Wonder - Dottie Adams - 8




Next up was the drawing for the Free Lunch which Loretta Edgerton won.  
3 Gift Cards went to Mary Ann Cram, Dottie Adams and Kim Halper and 
the 50/50 Raffle of $86.50 went to Mary Himpler.  Many happy smiles were 
seen in this group.


To end the meeting Roxy thanked the servers and bartenders for their 
continued excellent job.


The meeting was adjourned at 12:50.


Ann Cristofani

Secretary 



